
Access to Averill Street - between Chrystal Street and Stapletons Road 

 A work notice for the closure of North Parade was distributed to Richmond residents in the 
last 10 days.  

 We have had enquiries about the traffic management on Averill Street, and would like to 
provide further clarification on resident access.  

 This work has started on Wednesday 10 May and will take about 8 weeks to complete.  
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Averill St Access - Residents between Stapletons Rd and Chrystal St:  

Access will be from Stapletons Road between North Avon Road and Averill Street or via Petrie Street (north 
of Averill Street). See map 1 over the page.  

 

Averill St Access - Residents between and Chrystal St and North Parade: 

Access will be from North Parade (north of Averill Street) and Chrystal Street from North Avon Road.  See 
map 1 over the page.  

 

Why is there a no entry on Averill Street?  

 There is a no entry on Averill Street at the Chrystal Street intersection. This is necessary to help direct 
southbound traffic along the Chrystal Street detour while North Parade is closed. Eastbound access 
to the detour route from Averill Street has also been stopped as the detour route from Averill Street to 
North Avon Road is going to be very busy. The additional traffic entering onto the detour route here 
would cause additional delays and increase the risk to motorists.  

 Cars travelling east on Averill Street from Stapletons Road, can only go as far as the road closure at 
the Chrystal Street intersection.  

 Cars travelling west on Averill Street from North Parade, can only get as far as Chrystal Street 
intersection.  

 All Averill Street residents will have driveway access.    

Need more information? Contact Downer on 0800 033 747 or   

email dudleyinfo@downer.co.nz 
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